
 
 
     

 
Solid Waste Management Program / Local Enforcement Agency (LEA) 

 
    July 30, 2021 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC INFORMATIONAL MEETING 
 
 DATE AND TIME OF MEETING:  Friday, August 20, 2021 at 5:00 PM to 7:00 PM 
 
 LOCATION OF MEETING:  In response to the COVID19 pandemic, this meeting will be conducted via MS Team. 
To join the virtual meeting use the following link:  
 
Click here to join the meeting or by calling +1 323-776-6996   and access code: 39614371# 

Please contact the LEA to get the virtual link via email 

 
 FACILITY NAME AND LOCATION: Universal Waste Systems, Inc. Material Recovery Facility and Transfer 
Station, 9010,9016, 9020 and 9030 Norwalk Blvd. Santa Fe Springs, CA 90670    
                                                                       
 PERMIT NUMBER: SWIS # 19-AA-1140 
 FACILITY CONTACT:  Matt Blackburn, Vice President, (562)695-8236    

    LEA CONTACT:  Dee Lugo, Chief REHS, dlugo@ph.lacounty.gov  (626) 430-5540 ext. 5572 
 
The Los Angeles County Department of Public Health, Solid Waste Management Program, acting as the Local 
Enforcement Agency (LEA), will be holding a Public Informational Meeting for a proposed revision of an existing 
full solid waste facility permit. The LEA is certified by the Department of Resources Recycling and Recovery 
(CalRecycle) to enforce state laws and regulations at solid waste facilities within its jurisdiction. 

Description of Project:   Universal Waste Systems (UWS), Inc. is an existing solid waste material recovery 
facility and transfer station located on a 3.81-acre in the City of Santa Fe Springs. The facility is proposing to add 
an easement (approximately 22,500 square foot) along the railroad right-of-way for transfer truck ingress and 
queuing.  
LEA’s Determination:  Pursuant to Title 27, California Code of Regulations (27CCR), Section 21650(a), the 
LEA determined that the application package met the requirements of 27 CCR, Section 21570(f) and accepted 
the application for filing on 7/30/2021. 
Purpose of the Meeting:  The Public Information Meeting is for any interested parties to learn more about the 
proposed revision permit and to provide comments to the LEA. The meeting is strictly informational, and no official 
decision will be made at the meeting regarding the formal determination on the solid waste facility permit 
application. 
Options for Submitting Comments and LEA Contact Information:  The LEA will accept written 
comments on this permit action by mail or email to the address below.  
 

LA County Public Health / Solid Waste Management Program 
5050 Commerce Drive, 1st Floor 

Baldwin Park, CA 91706 
Attn: Dee Lugo, Chief REHS dlugo@ph.lacounty.gov 

 
  
Where to Obtain Additional Information:  A copy of the permit application is available for public review 
by submitting a request to Kathy Ton at kton@ph.lacounty.gov 
Appeals process Information:  For information on the appeals process pursuant to PRC §44307, please contact     
the LEA at the address above. 
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